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Date Designated: April 2, 1991 to By-Law No.
30/91, SCHEDULE B-3

Lot Description: PLAN 21 PT LOT 2

~==—— ARCHITECTURAL DESCRIPTION ——=}

This building is half of a duplex. A mirror
image of its twin next door, it stands
two-storeys high with a gable roof. It has an
"urban" feel to it, confined by a relatively
narrow frontage and enhanced by a parapet
firewall, corbel, and attractively styled end
chimneys. Sadly this feature is lacking on the
house next door and although this example
has been patched, it is still a worthy feature.
The composition is enhanced by a gabled
"frontispiece"”, which projects slightly from
the facade. This in turn is graced by a bay
window (at ground level), complete with
cornice and brackets. At second-floor level,
the "frontispiece" bears two windows.

WIiLLIAMS DUPLEX
circa 1875

All the bays are segmentally arched, except the
louvred attic vent, which is round arched.
Original two-over-two sash remain in each
window. Entrance is a four-panel door; the
upper two panels are glazed.

The house is built in running bond brick,
which exhibits spalling in places. Cornice is
not ornamented. Arches and sills are painted,
although this finish is debatable as a heritage
item. With its tall, upright appearance, the
building complements the urban character of
upper Walton Street and merits designation
for its Victorian design.
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WILLIAMS DUPLEX, circa 1875

186 WALTON STREET

In 1871, William Carveth sold Lot 2 to George
Williams. Williams was also a mason who
during the 1870's resided on Harris Street.
George Williams took out a mortgage with Dr.
John Clemesha suggesting he was going to
build a house on the lot perhaps a speculative
venture since he built a two-unit semi detached
dwelling.

By April 1884, George Williams sold the
property to Andrew C. Ellis, realizing a
significant profit and paying off the mortgage
with Dr. Clemesha. Andrew C. Ellis, originally
from Wesleyville, married in October 1886,
sold the semi-detached house to Albert
Mounteer in 1888, and moved to Ottawa.

The Mounteer family had a farm in Wesleyville.
Albert's father, Charles, was originally from
Yorkshire, England emigrating to Canada in
1842. Albert (1860-1903) was born in Ontario
in 1860. His brother, Hedley was born the
same year.

Through a series of transactions by family
members, by 1894, Hedley Mounteer and
brother Albert owned the duplex. By 1903,
Albert Mounteer had died and brother Hedley
acquired both units. In 1910, Hedley Mounteer
sold one unit to William Roskelly, a mason,
and the other unit to Robert Edmunds and the
properties were conveyed as two separate units
from this point forward.
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